
 
The John Hampden School Wendover 

 

I hope you found the meetings with teachers this week useful. We deliberately organised them 
earlier in the term than usual and from our perspective we found it extremely valuable to be able 
to share our observations about how your children have settled in to their new classes. I would like 
to thank you for adhering to the Covid-19 guidance at these meetings—it was for the safety of all 
concerned that we put these measures in place.   

Our Covid-19 risk assessment remains very much at the forefront of our minds as we cope with the 
challenges that recent and on-going positive cases in staff and pupils have brought. We appreciate 
you remaining vigilant and acting to organise testing for your child if necessary. For our part we 
continue to ensure: 

 All occupied spaces are well ventilated 

 Good hygiene is regularly promoted, including hand washing and covering the nose and mouth 
when coughing/sneezing. 

 Regular hand sanitising 

 Regular thorough cleaning 

 Daily learning outside the classroom 

 Year groups are kept separated at lunchtime and playtime 

 Staff are completing regular lateral flow testing  

Please could I remind parents/carers that whilst on the school grounds we would ask that you keep 
your children with you at all times and do not allow them to run off and play with others. This is es-
pecially true if you are having to walk across the school car park. Additionally we request that you 
stop your children from playing with the outside equipment before and after school as it is de-
signed to be used with staff supervision. Thank you in anticipation of your support. 

On Tuesday we held two of our ‘Open Morning’ sessions for prospective parents. Another two are 
planned for Thursday 21st October and a further two on Wednesday 3rd November. If you, or any-
one you know, is looking for Nursery or Reception school places for September 2022 (or Nursery 
places for January 2022) do phone the school office and book one of the remaining times to view 
the school. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you a good half term break and we look forward to see-
ing you back in school for another action packed half term when we return to school on Mon-
day 1st November. 
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  

N E W S L E T T E R  

KEY UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Close for half term: 3.15pm on 22nd October 

Open after half term: Monday 1st November 

SAFETY WEEK: Monday 1st November—5th November 

HEALTH WEEK: 8th November — 12th November 
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1.  MESSAGE  FROM  MRS  BARNES  



5 hints for helping your child with their reading 

Helping our children to read seems to have changed so much over the years…and yet the main stuff has stayed the same. 

A recent US study (PACE) showed that the pandemic has caused a third of Y2/3 readers to be less fluent than pre-

pandemically (yes, that’s now a word). However, certainly here in Wendover, there is no shortage of highly conscientious 

families wanting to do their best for their children. 

We know reading is good for our children, that it helps develop their brainpower and widens their vocabulary in prepara-

tion for further subject areas (eg maths, history etc). We know reading is good for our relationships with our children, that 

it gives us a cosy time when we can boost their confidence and get lavish praise in for a relatively simple task going well. 

We know that children who think reading is cool now, at this age, are much more likely to keep reading throughout life. 

We also know that fluent readers are much more likely to be good spellers. So we know we should be helping with reading, 

but how DO we find the time to help our children to read? Life is so busy, the children (and we!) get so tired and then if 

you’re a working parent you may not physically even be with them until they’re almost crawling into a bath!  

Here are some things I find work for us: 

Little and often: most sessions our girls only read 2 or 3 pages to me, but that gives us the chance to re-read for fluen-

cy (“Now read that sentence again so you really know what’s going on”, “How would that animal say that?”) or 

to unpick understanding of some new vocabulary (eg “as pale as ivory”). The main aim here is to share enjoy-

ment. We do also sometimes read the whole book/chapter in one go, as 

it’s important too to experience a whole plot. 

We aim for 5 times a week: if your school week is anything like as busy as 

ours, then hearing the children read every weeknight just physically isn’t 

possible. I’m not keen on having them reading to me at bedtime, as I want 

them getting sleepy, not alert. Bedtime story is for us to read to them, in-

cluding doing the voices to bring the book to life (my Lady Bracknell when 

reading Pretty Pru is such fun daftness – we adults need playtime too!). I 

go for 3 weeknights plus the 2 weekend days, when there’s a lot more 

time…plus there’s a fresh audience in the form of Dad. 

Remembering the books sent home are comfy, practice books: the books are 

deliberately like this, so that we families can help by being read to, being 

entertained, showing enjoyment and talking about what’s going on. The trickier ‘being taught how to read them’ 

books are for school, and for the highly trained, wonderful staff who have all the current strategies at their finger-

tips! The best thing we can do for their reading development, is to be a positive sounding board for them to read 

to us…it should be that we are fully able to multi-task whilst they read to us. 

Find a routine that works: children love predictability – they feel a bit more in control and quite grown up. Mine get 

in from school, get changed, sort bags/lunchboxes out, and meet me in the kitchen with books and diaries for 

drink, snack and reading. It works for us, so it happens easily now. It’s trickier on days when they’ve been to after

-school club, but they read every morning in between breakfast/hair/teeth etc too, so we have those opportunities 

too. 

Keep on keeping on: there is print all around us! How much real-life reading do we do, day to day? Road signs, cereal 

packets, school letters, shopping lists, food labels in shops… any chances to have children ‘help’ us to read these 

things are added bonuses of reading time as well as useful bonding times. I tap into their desire to control and 

have them helping with these things…it honestly can become helpful! 

And remember, the best gift we as parents and carers can give our children in terms of reading, is enjoyment. As they say, 

if the fun stops, stop. Stop. Review what you’re doing, and where the fun has gone. Is the book too hard? Talk to their 

teacher. Is the timing wrong? Try a different time of day/bit more at the weekend. Ultimately, if you need advice on 

making it happen, talk to school – we are so lucky to have a wealth of experts there who are eager to help. 

Finally, I read somewhere parenting-y (yes, that’s a word now too…) recently that if you’re achieving 30% of 

what you’re aiming for, you’re actually doing really well. That knowledge in itself can be so reassuring and 

confidence-boosting that you then find yourself regularly exceeding it. My 5 times per week philosophy gives 

me more than double that, at over 70% of the week...for now, I’m chuffed to bits with that. 

Kirsten Snook (Parent Governor) 

The Governing Board is always willing to listen to parental queries and to explain in more detail what the Governing 

Board does. They do realise, however, that it may not always be appropriate to speak to us at the school gate so 

please feel free to email the Chair of Governors, Ben Gattlin, Chair@johnhampdenwendover.co.uk  if you would like 

to raise a matter for discussion  

2.  GOVERNOR  SECTION  



3. IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

Applying for Primary School Places (new EYFS cohort and Year 2 moving to Junior School) 
If your child is due to start infant or junior school in September 2022 now is the time to start 
thinking about your application. If you live in Buckinghamshire visit the council’s website 
www.buckscc.gov.uk between 03 November 2021 and 15 January 2022 to apply for a place for your 
child online. 
 
Voluntary Contributions 
Many thanks to all parents who have chosen to pay the voluntary contribution this term. We have 
sent out reminders, just in case anyone who intended to pay had forgotten to do so. The Drumming 
Workshop we had booked took place on Monday 11th October. Unfortunately, 18% of parents opted 
not to pay the £1.50 for this activity so it was looking likely that we were going to have to cancel it. 
Very generously, several parents came forward and offered to pay the outstanding amount so, 
thanks to them, the remainder was paid and the activity went ahead.  We absolutely understand 
that this is a voluntary contribution but unfortunately the school budget does not stretch to the 
cost of this type of enrichment workshop. 
 
Clothing, Coats and Lost Property 
As the colder weather approaches please make sure your children bring a named, warm coat to 
school everyday.  We are keeping our rooms well ventilated because of Covid-19 so layering your 
child’s clothing will help to keep them warm. 
Please could you also check that your child’s clothing has the correct name in it. For example, some-
times children wear clothing that has belonged to an older sibling and if the siblings name is still in 
the clothing there can be confusion if there is another child in the class with that name. 
 
Staff Car Park 
Parents must not use the staff car park at any time. Please park on the campus and walk onto the 
grounds to collect from OOSC. 
 
Emailing Teachers 
If you need to communicate with your child’s class teacher we would prefer you to email or phone 
the school office and the message will be passed on.  The class email addresses are not monitored 
as often so it is more efficient to contact the school office directly. Alternatively you can write a 
message in the Home School Diary for the teacher to see. 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

To mark the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee next year, the Spring Bank Holiday in 2022 will be moved to Thurs-
day 2 June and an additional bank holiday on Friday 3 June will see a four-day weekend to celebrate Her 
Majesty the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  These days fall in the Summer half term and the DfE would like to 
ensure all school staff have an extra day of celebration too. 
  
In order to accommodate this the DfE have reduced the number of school days in the academic year of 

2021-22.  Buckinghamshire Council have advised all schools that this extra day will be taken on Thursday 

21st July, ending the Summer term a day early.  By doing this they believe there will be less disruption to 

schools, children, parents and transport. 
 
 

http://www.buckscc.gov.uk/


4.  PUPIL ’S  SECTION  

On Monday 11th October all our pupils took part in a drumming workshop. 
This was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone and our pupils clearly demon-
strated their excellent listening skills. 
We thought you might like to read their comments about this enrichment 
activity. 
 
In Crickets class Iona said the man said louder and not louder and she 
liked it when the drums went louder and Libby said she liked doing loud 
drumming as well and they played the drums with their hands. 
 
In Caterpillars class Thomas said he enjoyed drumming and singing the special word in the 
song ‘ashay, ‘ashay’. Singing with special drums was fun. Ellie said she enjoyed singing about 
her favourite topping on her pizza and drumming at the same time. She can tap a pattern on 
the drum now. 
 
In Ladybirds class Betsy-Rose loved the drumming and they got to bang and tap the drums 
and make a song and Mason liked the African drumming because they could be really loud! 
 
In Honeybees class George drummed really loudly and some of them laughed and Rosie loved 
the drumming and the singing. 
 
In Hedgehogs class Ethan loved it when he did the drumming and they had to drum back and 
it was his first time doing drums. He would like to do it again. Elsie really liked it we they 
drummed about food. Her group was tomatoes! She learnt that she uses her hands to play 
and the sound was different in different bits of the drum top. 
 
In Squirrels class, Florence liked patting the drums to the food names cheesy pizza and 
chocolate cake and Sid liked learning how to make different drum sounds—they had to lift 
the drum up and bang on it. 
 
In Badgers class Erika liked it when they did beats to lots of food sounds and Martha liked 
the song because she liked beating to it. 
 
In Firecrests class Seb liked following the beat on the drum to ‘pepperoni pizza’ and Martha 
liked the rhythm and beats they followed and the African songs they learnt. 
 
In Red Kites class Sylvie really enjoyed singing while she was drumming—it was great fun 
and Noah loved learning and playing along to the African song. They also learnt what the 
word djembe meant. 
 
In Herons class, Alabama liked learning how to do different beats—it was fun and Ewan re-
ally enjoyed the chanting and the drumming as it helped him to keep the beat. 



5.  C URRICULUM  

SMSC- Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural Aspects of Learning 

At its heart, SMSC is about relationships and attitudes. At The John Hampden School Wendover we begin with 
the values projected by staff, pupils and governors, the interactions between people and the way they care for 
one another. This includes the quality of the physical environment, the range of opportunities provided by the 
school both within the curriculum and beyond it and the relationship developed by the school with the wider com-
munity. 

Teachers seek to plan learning experiences that have relevance to the children, that will combine the awe and 
wonder of the world with practical skills to aid them in their daily lives. 

Pupils’ SPIRITUAL development is shown by their:  

 Beliefs, religious or otherwise, which inform their perspective on life and their interest in and respect for 
different people’s feelings and values 

 Sense of enjoyment and fascination in learning about themselves, others and the world around them, in-
cluding the intangible 

 Use of imagination and creativity in their learning 

 Willingness to reflect on their experiences. 

Pupils’ MORAL development is shown by their:  

 Ability to recognise the difference between right and wrong and their readiness to apply this understand-
ing in their own lives 

 Understanding of the consequences of their actions 

 Interest in investigating, and offering reasoned views about, moral and ethical issues 

Pupils’ SOCIAL development is shown by their:  

 Use of a range of social skills in different contexts, including working and socialising with pupils from dif-
ferent backgrounds 

 Willingness to participate in a variety of social settings, cooperating well with others and being able to re-
solve conflicts effectively 

 Interest in, and understanding of, the way communities and societies function at a variety of levels. 

Pupils’ CULTURAL development is shown by their:  

 Understanding and appreciation of the wide range of cultural influences that have shaped their own herit-
age 

 Willingness to participate in, and respond to artistic, musical, sporting, mathematical, technological and 
scientific opportunities 

 Interest in exploring and respecting cultural diversity and the extent to which they understand, accept 
and respect diversity, as shown by their attitudes towards different religious, ethnic and socio-economic 
groups in the local, national and global communities. 



6.  THE  FRIENDS  OF  JOHN HAMPDEN  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As parents or carers of a child at John Hampden Infant School, you are automatically a part of the 

FJH. But we invite you to get involved as much as you can to help our organisation to be as success-

ful as it can be. Whether you choose to take on a lead role in organising our events or are happy to 

be called upon on an adhoc basis, there is a role for everyone at FJH.  

 

 

The FJH have 3 focuses: 

 

There are lots of things you can do to help FJH! 

 

 

 

 

Join in with our organised events! Even if you can’t volunteer, the people who support our events 

are just as important. Buy a raffle ticket, enter a competition, like a Facebook Post – it all helps  

 Can you support with any of our upcoming events? 

 

Funds 

Our funds are used to buy new equip-

ment that our children can use at 

school to enhance their learning expe-

riences. In the last 2 years we have 

raised almost £20,000 which has 

bought interactive whiteboards, play-

ground equipment and new materials 

for Early Years (and much more!). 

This year we have a target of £13,000 

to raise 

 

Joining together      

Our warm, supportive school community 

is one of the things that makes John 

Hampden so special. Our Facebook 

Group, JHS Parents, is an easy way to 

connect to the wider school community. 

Visit 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/263

833573776169/ or  

search JHS Parents.  You can also join 

our WhatsApp group to keep up to date 

with PTA news and shout outs 

Happenings 

The FJH events are always warmly 

received and strongly supported 

and after such a long break from 

our usual activities and events, we 

are looking forward to starting this 

term with some events we think the 

children will love. We are always 

looking at creative ways that we 

can raise funds and boost our 

school community during these 

challenging times and are keen to 

welcome new ideas! 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/263833573776169/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/263833573776169/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Volunteer to be a class contact. While not everyone can or wants to be ‘hands on,’ it’s really helpful for us to 

have the details of at least one person in each class, so they can help us publicise events. Join the 

WhatsApp group or email FJHVolunteers@gmail.com so we can stay in touch. 

 

Use Easyfundraising Online - If you’re buying anything online, click on www.easyfundraising.org.uk and over 

2,700 retailers will donate a percentage of the order to the school. You don’t pay anything extra.  We have 

about 200 members so far who have helped to raise nearly £4000 – which has cost them nothing!! 

 

Buy a weekly £1 ticket for the Aylesbury Vale Lottery which donates 50p to FJH and you could win!  

https://www.valelottery.co.uk/support/friends-of-john-hampden-school 

 

Sponsorship – selling your home with Christopher Pallet?  Tell them you have a child at our school, and they 

will donate £100 to the school for every completed sale. 

Join us 

 

As an officially registered charity, FJH have a full committee. We are… 

 

Chair Person: Sophie Hughes, mum to Will in Caterpillars 

Secretary: Danielle Gaglione, mum to Xander in Herons 

Treasurer: Rebecca Sackman-Smith, mum to Romilly in Hedgehogs 

 

Plus a lot of regular faces   

 

 

 

 

Thank you in advance for all your support. Let’s make 2021-22 a brilliant year for John Hampden 

School and the Friends of John Hampden! 

Event About Date 

Spooky Halloween Trail and 

Bake Sale 

Fri 22nd October Join us straight after school for 

a spooky trail! Please bring 

your Halloween themed bakes 

into school that day to be sold 

after school. Prizes for the best 

Christmas Fayre and Market Sat 27th November Our traditional fayre, with a 

New Year Disco Friday 14th January After school/ early evening 

disco with Children’s entertain-

ment, music, tuck shop and 

chill out zone. 

mailto:FJHVolunteers@gmail.com
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk
https://www.valelottery.co.uk/support/friends-of-john-hampden-school


We are embarking on our new school improvement plan and displays around the school help to highlight the ar-
eas we have chosen to focus on. We are setting ourselves goals which link with the four key aspects of the  
Ofsted inspection framework —these have been selected as a result of the feedback we have gained from our 
stakeholders as well as analysis of data.  

7.  S CHOOL  IMPROVEMENT  



 



 

8.  MISCELLANEOUS  



 


